

Safety Committee Meeting 2/8/17

Brooke Bovard, John DiGiacoma, Chris Junk, Steve Harcourt

The minutes from January are approved

### Sign Installation

We need more hardware to affix a sign on a new pole.

### Deldot

Brooke talked with Chris O'Neil from Deldot. He originally designed the signage and improvements for Harvey Road a few years ago. We have not been able to get the required municipal maintenance agreement. He will look into it.

Who is counting cars on Harvey Road and why? Brooke referred the question to Jeff Politis.

### Ardentown

Drew Hanson discussed Ardentown's contacts with Wilmapco for assistance in maintaining pathways and traffic calming. The group helps a town survey and clear paths. There are currently eight recommendations for opening paths in Ardentown.

Wilmapco also provide funds for safe walkways to school. Drew will schedule the next meeting to include the three Ardens and Montessori in the discussion of improvements to the Sconset-Harvey intersection.

### Trees

Larry Walker requested we discuss the removal of trees that interfered with sightlines. Hillside and Harvey is a particular problem. It is not clear whether the town or the trustees have jurisdiction. Can Shroeder money be used for this purpose? We need to schedule a walkaround to review his list.

### Signs

The one way sign near the Oddporium is out of place and dangerous. We need to review signage at that location.

### Next Meeting:

The next meeting will be held 3/8